
Chair Kunze, Vice Chair Rieneke and Ranking member Antonio and the members of the 

Transportation Committee, thank you for having us here today. My name is Shrea 

Kellums. I have been working very hard on trying to get this interchange wording out of 

law. If this happens it will definitely take my home by eminent domain. For the last 8 

months every Monday I have been going to Council meetings in Strongsville and 

Brunswick. since the beginning,  I have been going to parks, library, outside of our Rec 

Center and even farmer markets every week to get Signatures for our petition. Walked 

neighborhood and handed out flyers to residents to inform them that this was happening. 

I have had to put my life on hold for 8 months. this has been like a full time job but I 

have to fight because I dont want to loose my home. We have gone to Strongsville 

Council meeting and  we're ignored, yelled at and lied to. and they tried to even  

Intimidate us with many Police in the room. It has been the most stressful time of my life. 

We have lived in our home for 30 plus years. In 4 years I will be able to retire. We have 

been fixing our home up because of retirement. We just got new siding on our home and 

we were planning on remodeling our kitchen. Was getting the new siding a mistake? is it 

a mistake to remodel our kitchen. I love my neighborhood. I love my city, everyone is so 

friendly and nice. Boston Rd is a beautiful 2 lane County hilly road and would hate for it 

to turn into a 6 lane highway. I can not understand how it is safe to put a interchange into 

a residential area. I am also worried that this could bankrupt Brunswick.  I am asking you 

to please repeal 5501.60 and support S.B.155. I really want to save my neighborhood 

Thank you again.  


